



17 North Street

Whangarei

Minutes of Bridge Club Meeting held 9th March 2022 at 2.30pm

Present

Lee Walters, Richard Bland, Olive Dent, Jane Stearns, Janice Johnson ,

Glenys Barrow Nancy Beck. Kim Thomas, Kevin Grundy, Judy Allison

Apologies were received from Neil Ruddell. Janice moved that the apologies be Accepted 2nd Kim Carried

Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held February 2nd 2022 ,having been circulated were moved by Olive to be a true and correct record 2nd JaniceCarried

Correspondence

Sue Hunt Kerikeri tournament now one event

John Ward re Flyer for lessons

Mt Albert bridge tournament

Marlborough mini congress

Liquor King Sale

Alan Fleet asking for Patsy's phone number

Wairarapa tournament

Sue Brown with 2023 tournament schedule

Update and web site for Real Bridge

Office Products re account tax credit

Electricity increase

Interclub dates

Smart office products

Hamilton Bridge Pairs flyer

Taranaki Congress

Martin Oyston invoice bridge pads

Tony Morcom re flyer and masks

Liquor King Invoice \$213.81

Engraving systems invoice

Richard moved that the inward mail be accepted 2nd Kevin

Finance Olive moved that the accounts that have been paid \$1434.80

be

Accepted and the accounts still to be paid \$548.57 be approved Glenys

General Business

Flowers have been sent to Judith Byrne and to Margaret Hooson Flowers to be

sent

To Lin Dickinson this week

Website needs updating as dates for lessons are last year's dates. Lessons

discussions on website to be changed to suit Richards lesson plans

Boards advertising lessons have been put up in sets of three at bottom of Maunu Hill,

Kamo Hill Tarewa and Onerahi Thank you Kim

Profit from Craigs tournament was \$654.00 thanks to the generous donation

Tuesday nights are going well 5 or 6 tables each week Always finished before 10pm

and playing 20 to 24 boards a session

George McGirr has lost his lunch box

Quote for handicap toilet is under \$10,000 We missed the last application but can

apply for next one in June as have all the details we need Lee to discuss with builder

if quote included the finishing. Suggest we may apply to Finance committee for

funding when we know the whole cost., as we do not want to wait too long with

rising costs and the availability of builders

Need to know how long toilets will be out of order whilst work is being done

Nancy has a list from players of what they would like to see upgraded in the club

We can apply to local council for funding for smaller jobs. Nancy to find out from

Kerikeri where they got their name tags

The cup holders do not need sterilizing Just wash in hot soapy water thank you

Judy for the great job you did cleaning the kitchen

Monday coming

Last night for Janes group Hopefully they will move to Tuesdays or back to some of

the lessons Richard to advertise at the club what the next lesson will be dealing

with so that people can attend the ones they need

History of the club Jane approached Patsy for any information she had Will also talk

to Margaret Hooson and write up an article about the history of the club Would

appreciate any old photographs any one has Article will go on the web site She will

also photograph the Honours boards so that history does not get lost

Real Bridge We have paid the cost for updating the programme but are not in a

hurry to install as we prefer people to play face to face at the club instead of on

line The real Bridge we consider as an emergency move

Glenys to call Shane Goldsmith to sort out the printer.

We have one intermediate team for the Friday on line teams event

We still need to upgrade the men's toilet

Library advertising is struggling as people are not spending time getting books in library and it is hard to tell behind the masks if people are interested or just

nosy. Lyn has had 2 good sessions and one not at all successful

We have 33 names so far for lessons Janice to remind people of lessons and importance of bringing friends to learn, before play each day

Jane would like photos of winners of last tournament to send to paper

Meeting closed 3.15pm